MARTIN OLAV SABO 5th District, Minnesota

COMMITTEE ON APPROPRIATIONS

Subcommittees:

Housing & Urban Development and Independent Agencies Transportation



Congress of the United States House of Representatives

Washington, D.C. 20515

436 Cannon House Office Building Washington, D.C. 20515 (202) 225-4755

462 Federal Courts Building 110 South 4th Street Minneapolis, Minnesota 55401 (612) 349-5110

September 13, 1986

Mr. T. Christopher Wright 3100 Thomas Avenue N. Minneapolis, Minnesota 55411

Dear Mr. Wright:

Thank you for your letter urging that the federal government consider building a nuclear waste repository on the site of former nuclear weapons testing grounds. I appreciated your taking the time to share this proposal with me.

As you know, the U.S. Department of Energy (DOE) is now in the process of planning for at least one repository to store the nation's high-level radioactive waste in the future. I have shared a copy of your letter with the DOE and requested that the agency comment on your proposal. When I receive a response from the DOE, I will share it with you.

Sincerely.

Martin O. Sabo

Member of Congress

Martin O. Balo

MOS/tcd